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Stratham Conservation Commission  
Meeting Minutes 
Public Session  
April 27th, 2022 
 
Conservation Commission Members Present: Bill Kenny, Bill McCarthy, Tim 
Copeland, Ana Egana, Bob Keating, Brad Jones, Kyle Saltonstall, Dan McAuliffe. 
Non-Members Present: Mark Connors, Town Planner 
 
Meeting Called to order @ 7:03PM 
 
New Business: 
 
CC minutes: 

No minutes to review 
 
Mail: 
 No mail 
 
Naming of the two livestock barns in Stratham Hill Park and Room A 
 
 Public meeting details were discussed.  The proposals on the table were to name 
Room A after Joan Sewall and to name the two livestock barns after James and Lorraine 
Stuart in recognition of their contributions over the years to the Town of Stratham.  The 
reasoning for the naming proposals was discussed and Kyle Saltonstall agreed to write a 
letter to the Board of Selectman communicating the CC’s support for these proposals. 
 
Old Business: 
 
Annual Roadside Cleanup Day 

 
 May 14th is the chosen date with May 15th as the rain date.  The Pavilion has been 
reserved; the date will be announced in the Town Newsletter in May 1st; the details have 
been shared in our Facebook page; Tim will ask to have the details posted in the Police 
Department’s marquee; Dan will place the banner announcing it at Stratham Hill Park; 
Tim communicated with Lindt and they agreed to sponsor the event again this year; Brad 
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will be providing the gloves and vests; procurement of the food and beverages was 
discussed. 
 
 
Planning Board Activities 
 

- A site development project for the old community college has been presented.  
It will consist of 138 townhouses.  The existing building will also be 
maintaining and will be reserved for mixed use. 
 

- Earlier in the year the Planning Board approved a plan for the construction of 
a medical office in Portsmouth Avenue that will provide Dermatology 
services.  The barn next to Market Basket that is currently in the site will be 
demolished.  Construction will start soon. 

 
7:37 PM  

Tim Copeland moved to enter Non-Public Session to discuss updates on real 
estate options, Kyle Saltonstall second - motion passed unanimously. 
 

7:49 PM  
Bill Kenny moved to exit Non-Public Session and seal the minutes, Tim Copeland 
second - motion passed unanimously. 

 
7:50 PM  

Tim Copeland moved to adjourn, Bob Keating second– motion passed 
unanimously; Meeting adjourned  

 

Next meeting scheduled for 7 PM on Wednesday, May 25th at the Municipal 
Center. 
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
Ana Egana 
Serving as Secretary  


